May 8th -- Zoom Meeting

- 1. Order -- Meeting was called to order by Chair, Janie Jarrett at 6:36.
- Minutes -- Secretary, Elaine Warstler read the minutes from the April
 Dinner/Business Meeting. Justin Garrison made a motion to approve with a second by Janie.
- 3. <u>Treasurer's Report</u> -- Treasurer, Anita Davolt reported that there is \$3311.96 in the general fund with \$166.61 remaining in the scholarship fund after deducting \$800.00 in scholarships awarded to local HS Seniors.

There have been 2 ActBlue payments received & plans to expand.

- 4. New Business --
- a. Janie reported that we had nine scholarship applications. Difficult decision with all very good with the one exception. With the increase in applications the decision was made by the Central Committee to give two \$250 & additional three \$100 scholarships. Discussed new google doc for next year to distribute to the schools for accessability to the process. Kristin suggested using website to utilize connections for scholarships & Levi added that additional media such as Instagram etc. would be beneficial.
- b. The Fair begins July 15th which is a week earlier than previous years. Kristen suggested new t-shirt design ready for the Fair & we need to be preparing for baskets for raffle & plans for the booth. Will discuss & finalize plans at June meeting.
- c. Filing deadline for Municipal elections ends June 2nd @ noon. Janie will get list of open seats for School Board & make a post to promote candidates & review list of committee-people to promote & recruit at the Fair.
- 5. Old Business & Events --
- a. Janie reported on Road Rally that it was a success with 10 cars & a few cheerleaders along the way. We started in Weir & made our way through the county & ended with picnic at Columbus. We learned some things along the way for next time & will hopefully have more time in the future to get more folks involved to cheer us on.
- b. Success at Cowtown Days Booth was discussed with the "Plant Seeds, Save the Bees" theme. We had a great crew throughout the day and had over 100 kids decorate flower pots to plant sunflower seeds & learn of the importance of bees. Prizes & drawings were a big hit. We had positive feedback from parents that they appreciate that it was the only free event for kids & Sheriff Brian Henderson thanked us for always being kind. Plans are finalized to do the same at Galena Days June 5th-7th. Kristen committed to volunteering at the booth & will reach out to fill the crew.
- * Next meeting will be held on June 19th with special guest Senator, Cindy Househel

with location TBA.

*Motion to adjourn by Kristen with a second by Justin.

Janie encouraged us to "Keep your wheels turning & we'll make this happen!"